
 
 
July 19, 2024 
 
Gary Demeulenaere, K.C. & Hilary Newman 
Stewart McKelvey 
65 Grafton Street 
Charlottetown, PE  C1A 1K8 
Lawyers for the Applicant, D.P. Murphy Inc. 
 
Derek Key, K.C. & Ryan MacDonald 
Key Murray Law 
Suite 200 - 80 Grafton Street 
Charlottetown, PE  C1A 7L9 
Lawyers for the Intervener, Ceretti’s Grocery & Hardware Ltd. 
 
Chad Howatt & Nicholas Howatt 
23357 Trans Canada Highway 
Borden-Carleton, PE  C0B 1X0 
Representatives for the Intervener, Howatt’s Tourist Mart Ltd. 
 
Re: D.P. Murphy Inc. – Application for a Retail Petroleum License 
 Commission Docket PD527 
 
On July 12, 2024, the Prince Edward Island Regulatory and Appeals Commission (the 
“Commission”) received a request on behalf of the intervener, Ceretti’s Grocery & Hardware Ltd. 
(“Ceretti’s”). In the request, Ceretti’s has requested that the procedural timelines set forth in the 
Commission’s correspondence of July 2, 2024, be extended from July 26, 2024 to August 26, 
2024. 

A copy of the request was provided to both the Applicant, D.P. Murphy Inc., and the intervener, 
Howatt’s Tourist Mart Ltd. The Applicant and the intervener have each provided written consent 
to the extension. 

The Commission has determined that the request for an extension is, in the circumstances, 
reasonable. As such, the procedural timelines set forth in the Commission’s July 2, 2024 
correspondence are hereby extended from July 26, 2024 to August 26, 2024. This extension 
shall apply to all parties. 

Yours very truly, 
 
CARR, STEVENSON & MacKAY 

 
Nicole M. McKenna 


